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    Welcome to the 2016-2017 academic year at the 
University of Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s Col-
lege.  We are looking forward to another great year 
for the Ladies of Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s 
College, the oldest women’s organization affiliat-
ed with the University.  Saint Mary’s College has 
been a women’s organization for 172 years, and I 
am a proud alumna of the College.  
     I am your president for the 2016-2017 year and 
am proud to represent this organization.  The 
purpose of the Ladies of Notre Dame and Saint 
Mary’s College (LND/SMC) is to promote the ed-
ucational, social and cultural welfare of its mem-

bers, to foster friendship within the Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s family and to encourage service 
to the University and College.  We are a non-prof-
it organization administered by volunteers.  All 
women with any connection to the University or 
College (other than undergraduate students) are 
eligible for membership.  We encourage you to 
join us for our opening reception on September 
27 at 7:00 pm in Club Naimoli, Joyce Pavilion, to 
learn about our programs and interest groups.  
We welcome your participation, special interests, 
and passion.  I look forward to greeting you in 
person that night.  Thank you.

From the President . . .

Jo Ann MacKenzie
President

Opening Reception
 

Tuesday, September 27, 2016
7:00 pm

Club Naimoli in Purcell Pavillion
University of Notre Dame

Doug Marsh
Associate Vice President and 

University Architect
University of Notre Dame

Toni Barstis
Program Director

4+1 Dual Degree Engineering Program
Saint Mary’s College and
 University of Notre Dame

Please join us for small bites, desserts, wine and good company 

as we begin a new year of friendship and activities.

Learn about our events and sign up for interest groups.

If you have any questions, contact Jo Ann MacKenzie, 277-5912 <jam1910@comcast.net> or 

Denise Brenner, 855-2571 <denisecbrenner@gmail.com>



    May we extend a very warm welcome to all newcomers and visitors to the University of Notre Dame 
and Saint Mary’s College. We hope joining The Ladies will help you to build a sense of community and 
serve as a source of support. Please join and then 
   • participate in any of our interest groups, 
	 • join an “Off the Beaten Path” adventure, 
                        • show up for a Let’s Eat Out! 
    • go with some members to “Dinner & a Movie”
	 • have fun at the Children’s Playgroup or 		               • generate a new group outing or   
                              fund raising idea of your own.     
     For those of us who have been members of LND/SMC, or wish to “re-join,” it is the season to renew 
your membership. The membership form for 2015-2016 as well as an envelope addressed to Member-
ship Co-Chair Pam Chipman is enclosed. Please fill out the membership form in its entirety (See p.   )  so 
we can update all your information for this year’s directory. The annual fees are $25.00. These monies 
go to support our programs and fund raising efforts. 
      If you are making a donation to the LND/SMC scholarship funds in addition to your dues, please 
write separate checks. The membership forms, dues check and donation check(s) should be mailed to 
Pam Chipman at 1208 Leeper Avenue, South Bend, IN 46617, by Saturday, October 10, 2015. It is im-
portant that the membership forms are received by the Saturday, October 10, 2015, deadline as it is the 
cut-off date for being included in this year’s membership year book. 
       You may also pay your dues and/or offer donations at the membership table at the Opening Re-
ception on Monday, September 14, 2015. Please remind your friends to renew their memberships. It is 
never too late to join or “re-join” the LND/SMC! 
         Life Members, this is a reminder that you have the opportunity to make a donation to LND/SMC 
to help defray the cost of newsletter mailings and membership yearbooks. Any donations are greatly 
appreciated. 
        Finally, please join us at the opening reception on Monday, September 14, 2015, at 7:00 pm at Club 
Naimoli, Purcell Pavilion.  Use the south entrance of the Purcell Pavilion.  Someone will be there to direct 
you to Club Naimoli.  It is always so exciting to see friends and welcome new members to our commu-
nity. We look forward to meeting you.

Pam Chipman 288-0995 & Kate Murphy 272-8905
Membership Co-chairs

THE LADIES OF NOTRE DAME & SAINT MARY’S COLLEGE
2016-2017 PROGRAM

September 27, 2016	 Opening Reception for LND/SMC  for Life, New & Returning members 
Monday		  Club Naimoli  in Purcell Pavillion   
7:00 pm		C  hair: Ravini Fernando,  855-2199 <ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

October 6, 2016	 The Innocents, movie at the Browning Cinema.   
Thursday		  Co-sponsored by the Nanovic Institute.  See p. 3 for details.
7:00 pm		  Chair: Mary Lou Derwent <mldderwent@alumni.nd.edu> or 277-1996
		
October 7, 2016	 “Outdoor Adventures”  Hiking at Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore
Friday			  See p. 4 for more information.  RSVP requested.
9:30 am		C  hair:  Nancy McAdams 574-273-2555 or <nocmc@comcast.net>  

October 13, 2016	 Morning Coffee for Newcomers at the home of Mary Fran Kitz
Thursday		  Contact chairs for directions.  See p. 3
9:30-11:30 am		 Chairs: Mary Fran Kitz 630-750-8849, Kim Reynolds, 383-5730 or 
			   Meg Mitzel, 607-797-3065

October 2016		 “Lunch and Learn”  
			   Informal luncheon with bring-your-own lunch on the campus of Notre Dame
		  	 Details to follow soon.

December 2016	 “Holiday Tea” and Recognition of Life Members
				    		
February 2017	 Scholarship Luncheon & Welcome of Second Semester Newcomers
						    
March 2017		  Wine and Conversation
			   Informal fellowship, drinks and snacks on the campus of Notre Dame

April 2017		  Spring Tea

May 2017		  Memorial Mass
	  		
TBD			   “Off the Beaten Path” Trips to a variety of locations
			   Chairperson needed.  If you have an idea for a trip, contact:
			   Ravini Fernando,  855-2199 <ravinifernando@hotmail.com>		   
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For the most current information, visit

www.lndsmc.org
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 JOIN US!
Membership has benefits!

•	 Participate in an Interest Group
•	 Attend our Annual Events

•	 Connect with over 250 members 
of many ages and backgrounds!

Whether you are a newcomer or a 
renewing member,

 submit your 2016-17 Membership form 
by October 18, 2016 to 

be included in the 
Membership Yearbook.

Dues are $25.
See form in this newsletter on page 9.

All women with any connection to the Univer-
sity of Notre Dame or Saint Mary’s College, oth-
er than undergraduate students, are eligible for 
membership in LND/SMC.

Newcomer Welcome Coffee
    We extend a warm welcome to all newcomers 
and visitors to the Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s 
College community. We are glad you are here! It 
wasn’t that long ago when we were newcomers 
to the area ourselves.
    We invite you to attend our Welcome Coffee on 
Thursday, October 13 at 9:30-11:30 am, at Mary 
Fran Kitz’s home. Come and meet other new-
comers over coffee and snacks. 
    Other informal social events will be planned 
for the semester, including an evening Wine and 
Cheese gathering later in the semester.  We look 
forward to meeting you soon!
   For directions to Mary Fran’s home and to let 
us know to expect you, please call one of us.           

Thursday, October 13

9:30-11:30 am

at the Home of Mary Fran Kitz
For more information and directions, please contact:

Newcomer & Visitor Committee Chairs
Mary Fran Kitz 630-750-8849  
Kim Reynolds, 574-383-5730

Meg Mitzel 607-797-3065

THE INNOCENTS 
at the Browning Cinema
co-sponsored by the Nanovic Institute

Thursday, October 6, 2016

7:00 pm

       “Warsaw, December 1945: the second World War is finally over 

and French Red Cross doctor Mathilde is treating the last of the 

French survivors of the German camps. When a panicked Benedictine 

nun appears at the clinic begging Mathilde to follow her back to the 

convent, what she finds there is shocking: a holy sister about to give 

birth and several more in advanced stages of pregnancy. A non-believ-

er, Mathilde enters the sisters’ fiercely private world, dictated by the 

rituals of their order and the strict Rev. Mother (Agata Kulesza, Ida). 

Fearing the shame of exposure, the hostility of the occupying Soviet 

troops and local Polish communists and while facing an unprecedent-

ed crisis of faith, the nuns increasingly turn to Mathilde as their beliefs 

and traditions clash with harsh realities.”

      Contact Mary Lou Derwent if you would like to attend as she 

has a limited number of complimentary tickets for this event.

Chair: Mary Lou Derwent <mldderwent@alumni.nd.edu>  or 574-277-1996



Afternoon Book Club

     The Afternoon Book Club meets the first Thurs-
day of each month at members’ homes.  The start-
ing time is 1:30 pm. This group has been meeting 
for many decades and a few of the members have 
been a part of it that entire time.  In the beginning, 
the group only read the Great Books of the West-
ern World.  In recent years, this has changed and 
the selection has broadened. Classics, quality cur-
rent fiction and the occasional non-fiction book, 
are now being read.  Every summer in August, 
the current ND Shakespeare selection is read. 
Books are picked at meetings about three times a 
year.   At the first meeting on Thursday, Septem-
ber 8, 2016, the selections for the year were made.  
These titles will be available at the Opening Re-
ception, September 27, 2016.  Please contact the 
co-chairs for more information about joining this 
group and the selection of books. 
	       Val Bartels, 271-3637 <valreads@comcast.net>

Laura Fuderer, 277-0409  <fuderer@nd.edu>

Interest Groups
Morning Literature
       The Morning Literature group meets on the 
third Monday of the month from October through 
May.  It chooses its books from among current fic-
tion with occasional choices from non-fiction and 
biography.  It meets in September to choose its se-
lections for the first semester.  Most of the time 
it meets in members’ homes, starting at 9:30 am.   
Sheila Marshall has ably run this group for many 
years and continues to do so this year.  Contact 
her as chair for any information concerning this 
group as well as obtaining directions to members‘ 
homes.

Planning Meeting
(to choose 2016-2017 titles)

Monday, September 19, 2016
9:30am 

at the home of Mary Lou Derwent         

Sheila Marshall,  291-2364
                             <shmarshall@att.net>

Outdoor Adventures
• What: Hiking at Indiana Dunes National 
Lakeshore

   From the National Park Ser-
vice:  “Indiana Dunes National 
Lakeshore hugs 15 miles of the 
southern shore of Lake Mich-
igan and has much to offer. 
Whether you enjoy scouting for 
rare species of birds or flying 
kites on the sandy beach, the 
national lakeshore’s 15,000 acres 
will continually enchant you.  

Hikers will enjoy 50 miles of trails over rugged 
dunes, mysterious wetlands, sunny prairies, me-
andering rivers and peaceful forests.”   
   After a ranger introduces us to the park, we will 
watch a film about the area and then take our hike 
and enjoy lunch at the picnic area.  Let’s celebrate 
the National Park Service’s 100 years and hope-
fully, enjoy fall colors!
• When: Friday, October 7, 2016 at 9:30 am.
• Where:  Meet at the St. Therese Little Flower 
Catholic Church parking lot in South Bend to 
carpool to the Indiana Dunes National Lake-
shore, near Michigan City, Indiana. The drive to 
the park takes about 1 hour. We will return to 
South Bend around 2:30 pm.
• What to bring: A small daypack with lunch, 
water, and camera, if you like. Wear sturdy walk-
ing shoes.
• Who:  Members and friends of LND/SMC.  		
                 Families welcome!
• R.S.V.P. to: Chair: Nancy McAdams, 273-2555

<nocmc@comcast.net>
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Off the Beaten Path

     In the past, Off the Beaten Path trips have taken 
LND/SMC members to art exhibits in Michigan, 
a glass factory in Indiana, food tours in Chicago, 
and more!  If you can chair this group or have an 
idea for a trip, contact our Program Chair.

Ravini Fernando, 855-2199 
<ravinifernando@hotmail.com>



     Two LND/SMC groups need new chairper-
sons. If you can help coordinate the Knitting or 
Tennis group, contact Denise Brenner.

Denise Brenner, 855-2571
<denisecbrenner@gmail.com>

Knitting?  Tennis?

Rosary

    The Rosary Group meets on the first Friday 
of every month at 10:00 am. Moms with or with-
out kids are very welcome.  The first meeting is 
Friday, October 7, 2016. They will gather at the 

Chapel of St. Catherine in the 
Fischer O’Hara-Grace Graduate 
Residences Community Cen-
ter on Wilson Drive of Notre 
Dame’s campus: <http://hous-
ing.nd.edu/graduate/fisch-
er-grad/layout/>.  For further 
information  or directions con-
tact ...

			          

 Chair: Mary Murphy, 404-304-4504
<mmurphy08@gmail.com>

Creative Cooking
  The Creative Cooking Group is a 40-wom-
en-strong interest group devoted to exploring 
various domestic and international cuisines 
and cooking styles. We meet once a month for a 
themed dinner party at a member’s home to cel-
ebrate friendship and good food. Our themes for 
this year are as follows: 
•    Tuesday,  September 13, 2016
	 Japanese
•    Tuesday, October 11, 2016  
	 Mediterranean
•    Saturday, November 5, 2016  
	 First Ladies’ Recipes (Couples)
•	 Tuesday, December 6, 2016
	 Julia Child’s Cookbook
•	 Tuesday, January 17, 2017
	 Soups/Salads
•	 Tuesday, February 21, 2017
	 Italian
•	 Tuesday, March 21, 2017
	 Whole Grains/Gluten Free Grains
•	 Saturday, April 22, 2017
	 Spring Brunch (High Tea)
•	 Tuesday, May 9, 2017
	 Planning Meeting
The location for all of these is to be determined.
Please contact the chair with any questions:

Chair: Malgorzata Bak-Hill, 574-273-1210
<gobak99@yahoo.com>

5

Interest Groups

Volunteer Opportunity at Darden Primary
What:  Kindergarten & first grade class volunteers
Where:  Darden Primary Center, 
	    18645 Janet Street, South Bend 46637
Phone:  574-243-7335
When:   8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. Sept. 2016 - June 2017
	   Flexible Scheduling Available
Contact: Jackie Thomas 
	    <jbthomas0429@gmail.com>, 272-9686
     

   Darden Primary Center kindergarten and first 
grade classrooms are looking for volunteers to 
work with students one on one or in small groups. 
You will receive instruction on how to teach the 
students. This is a very flexible and rewarding 
volunteer opportunity. You can come weekly or 
when your schedule permits. Notify the class 
teacher in advance to change the date and time 
of your visit. Snowbirds or frequent travelers are 
welcome too!
   If interested, please provide your name, email 
address and phone number to Jackie Thomas <jb-
thomas0429@gmail.com> (272-9686).
   Please note:  Volunteers must have a successful 
background check. Do this promptly at  Darden 
School; the check can take several weeks to pro-
cess. On the form indicate Kindergarten—Linda 
Lucy. She will be your supervising teacher. Call 
Darden to verify the background check has been 
completed—they will not call you. 
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Children’s Playgroup Calendar Fall 2016
September 15			  Beichner Center Playdate – on Notre Dame Campus 
Thursday, 9:30 – 11:30 am	 Meet other parents in a laid-back, child-friendly space loaded with toys! 	
				    The Center’s staff asks that we park in designated visitor parking spaces 
				    once the nearby lot is full. 100 University Village, Notre Dame, IN 46556

September 19			  Potawatomi Park Splash Pad Playdate
Monday, 3:00 – 4:30 pm	 Let’s have some splish-splashin’ fun at this whimsical splash pad! Bring 	
				    swimsuits for your kiddos, as they will get wet! This area is located across 
				    from the Potawatomi Zoo and directly next to Potawatomi Park’s play
				    ground at 500 S. Greenlawn Avenue, South Bend, IN 46615        

September 23			  Morning Walk at ND – Meet in front of the Hammes Notre Dame Book-
Friday, 10:30 am		  store - Eck Center
 
September 28			  Sound Beginnings Sample Music Class – Beichner Center  *Please RSVP 
Wednesday, 10:00 am	 This is an interactive, multi-age music class that incorporates actions 
				    songs, nursery rhymes and instruments.  *RSVP for this free sample class.
 
October 5			   Notre Dame Fire Department Visit *Please RSVP 
Wednesday, 9:30 am 	 Join us on campus for a close-up look at ND’s fire engines. Located at 
				    100 Fire Station, Notre Dame, IN 46556 <http://ndfd.nd.edu>

October 13			   Beichner Center Playdate – on Notre Dame Campus 
Thursday, 9:30 – 11:30 am  
   
October 21			   DeBartolo Playground
Friday, 10 – 11:30 am  	 Located at Notre Dame next to the DeBartolo Performing Arts Center

October 24			   Matthy’s Farm Market and Pumpkin Patch in South Bend 
Monday, 10:00 am		  It’s almost Halloween and time to pick out pumpkins!  Also explore the 
				    petting zoo, corn maze and play area.  Located at 57754 Crumstown Hwy, 
				    South Bend, IN 46619 <http://www.matthysfarmmarket.com>

November 3			   Michiana Music Together Sample Class – Beichner Center  *Please RSVP
Thursday, 10 – 11 am	 Taught and directed by Miss Amber Goddard since Fall 2010.

November 10			  Fun-N-Fitness Open Gym  – $5 fee
Thursday, 10 – 11 am	 A recreational facility providing gymnastics for toddlers located at 1505 S. 
				    Byrkit, Mishawaka, IN 46544. <http://www.fun-n-fitness.net>

November 17			  Beichner Center Playdate – on Notre Dame Campus
Thursday, 9:30 – 11:30 am

Watch for winter and spring events on our Facebook page and in the November Kaleidoscope issue.

 Co-Chairs:  Priya Evans 
<huckleberry6@outlook.com>, 269-519-8300

Heidi Witte
<heidirosewitte@gmail.com>

 *Send RSVPs to Heidi at <heidirosewitte@gmail.
com> or go to our Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s 
College Playgroup Facebook page.



From the Assistant Treasurer . . .

In Memoriam:
• David Dick 
       (Joni and Bob Williamson)
• Prof. Bernard Doering 
        (John and Mary Lou Derwent, 
        Kwan and Gloria Kim)		
• Alice Osberger, lm
        (John and Mary Lou Derwent , 
        Jerry and Marge Marley)
• Jeanne Rodes, lm 
       (John and Mary Lou Derwent)

   The LND/SMC Remembrance Cards recognize 
special occasions, such as birthdays, anniversa-
ries, graduations or the memory of someone who 
has passed.  Those who have passed are also re-
membered in the LND/SMC Memorial Mass 
each May.
       Remembrance Card gifts are fully tax deduct-
ible. All monies raised through the Remembrance 
Card program support the LND/SMC Scholar-
ship for Local Women at either Notre Dame or 
Saint Mary’s College. If you would like to have 
one of these cards on hand, contact Mary Lou Der-
went, <mldderwent@alumni.nd.edu>  or Mary Jo 
Desch, <mjdesch99@gmail.com>. A packet will 
be mailed to you.

Mary Jo Desch
Assist. Treasurer

<mjdesch99@gmail.com>
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From the Corresponding Secretary . . .
Notes have been sent on behalf of LND/SMC to 
the following people:

Sympathy
• Jane Doering LM, on the death of her husband, 
Emeritus Prof. Bernard Doering on July 9, 2016.  
• Dan and Mary Jean Osberger (and Family) on 
the death of Alice Osberger LM on June 30, 2016.
• Elaine Baumbach on the death of her brother-
in-law Thomas Zdancewicz on June 20, 2016.

  Please contact these individuals on your own 
and keep them in your thoughts. If you need con-
tact information for those listed, please call the 
Corresponding Secretary. Please inform the sec-
retary of any life events involving LND/SMC 
members. 
  

Jackie Welsh,  277-1968, <jackie.welsh.14@gmail.com>
Corresponding Secretary

Volunteer Opportunity at Soup Kitchen

   South Bend’s Saint Augustine’s Catholic Church 
Soup Kitchen is looking for volunteers. The soup 
kitchen is open each Monday, Wednesday and 
Friday (except holidays) from 11:00 am to 12:30 
pm.
   Volunteers prepare items to go into brown gro-
cery bags distributed to guests. Tasks include 
making peanut butter and jelly sandwiches, 
dipping canned fruit into styrofoam cups, bag-
ging or boxing donated donuts and other baked 
goods, dipping previously-made soup into sty-
rofoam cups, cleaning up after 12:30. Volunteer 
hours usually run from 9 am until 1 pm. Shorter 
time periods could be worked out.
   Opportunities exist for volunteers to work 
on a regular basis, i.e. once a week on Monday, 
Wednesday or Friday, OR in a substitute, as-need-
ed capacity.
   For more information please call either Peter 
Smith at 532-3720 or Brigid Dutile at 272-2204.



   

In Memoriam

Jeanette A. “Jan” Mihelich
June 20, 1921 - May 17, 2016

✙ 

      Jan, the oldest of three children, was born 
in Chicago, Illinois, to Wesley and Esther Van 
Osdol. She was raised in the Indianapolis, Indi-
ana area. Upon graduation from Hanover Col-
lege in Hanover, Indiana, she continued on to 
graduate school at the University of Illinois in 
Champaign-Urbana, pursuing an advanced de-
gree in physics.
     While studying at the University of Illinois, 
she met John Mihelich, also a physics graduate 
student. After a six-month courtship, they were 
married on December 22, 1946.  Several years 
later, John and Jan moved to New York, where 
John completed his post-graduate work. During 
this time Jan stayed busy raising their three 
young children.
      In 1954 the Mihelich Family moved to South 
Bend, Indiana, where John began his 30-year 
career as a Notre Dame physics professor. Jan, 
equipped with a teaching degree, was involved 
in education as a substitute teacher, as a teach-
er to home-bound students and in the IUSB 
Physics lab. She was also a lifelong volunteer 
in organizations as varied as AAUW, League of 
Women Voters, Memorial Hospital and the First 
Presbyterian Church of South Bend. In 1986-87 
she served as president of the Ladies of Notre 
Dame and Saint Mary’s College. 
     In 2012 Jan and John moved to Fort Collins, 
Colorado, to be nearer their daughters. In typ-
ical fashion Jan and John became deeply in-
volved in activities at their Rigden Farm Senior 
Living Community and their new place of wor-
ship, Christ United Methodist Church.
   Jan is survived by John, her husband of 69 
years; their 3 children, John Jr. (Vicki), Kathryn 
(John Helms) and Peggy (Eric Bostwick); eight 
grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren 
   Following a two-week illness, Jan passed 
away in a Fort Collins Hospital on May 17, 2016.  
Services were held at Christ United Methodist 
Church in Fort Collins on May 21, 2016.
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In Memoriam

Alice Flynn Osberger
November 12, 1928 - June 30, 2016

✙ 
    The youngest of three children, Alice was 
born in Saint Joseph, Missouri, the daughter 
of Dorothy Byrne Flynn and Frank Flynn. 
After graduation from the Convent of the 
Sacred Heart High School, Alice enrolled at 
Saint Mary’s College, Notre Dame, Indiana. 
In doing so, she followed in the footsteps of 
her grandmother, Julia Nunning Byrne, who 
graduated from Saint Mary’s in 1877.  While 
at Saint Mary’s, Alice went on a blind date 
with a Notre Dame student named Daniel 
Osberger. That first meeting in November 
1947, for a Notre Dame-Army Victory Dance, 
led to romance and, ultimately, marriage in 
the Lady Chapel of Sacred Heart Church, 
Notre Dame, on September 23, 1950. 
   While Dan spent 36 years working in No-
tre Dame administration, Alice stayed busy 
raising 4 children and staying very active in 
many community and educational organi-
zations. She taught in several South Bend/
Mishawaka schools, then served many years 
as an administrative assistant in various No-
tre Dame departments. She received a Mas-
ter’s degree in teaching from Notre Dame in 
1969. Alice preferred the working world to 
retirement, staying actively involved until 
shortly before her death. Her impressive list 
of volunteer activities varied from hosting 
international students to volunteering at the 
DeBartolo Performing Arts Center to pub-
lishing a book on Flynn Family genealogy to 
active membership in LND/SMC.
  Alice was preceded in death by her beloved 
husband Dan. The couple celebrated their 
46th wedding anniversary shortly before his 
August 1966 passing. She is survived by two 
older brothers, Robert and Frank; four chil-
dren, Julie, Kathleen, Daniel (Mary Jean, an 
active member of our organization and its 
president in 1994-95) and Peggy (Joe); seven 
grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren 
- with a third due this summer. 





Support 
the Ladies of Notre Dame 

and 
Saint Mary’s College 

Scholarships for 
Local Women

Each year LND/SMC grants scholarships 
to deserving local women enrolled at 

Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s.

See the Membership Form on page 9 for 
information on how you can contribute, 
making a difference in the lives of these 

young women.
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LND/SMC Elected Officers

President

Jo Ann MacKenzie
jam1910@comcast.net, 574-286-8270

President-Elect

Past President and Program Chair

Ravini Fernando
ravinifernando@hotmail.com, 574-855-2199
    
Recording Secretary

Peg DeBoer
pdeboerelk@gmail.com, 574-271-4706

Corresponding Secretary

Jackie Welsh
jackie.welsh.14@gmail.com, 574-277-1968

Treasurer

Catherine Kossler
kosslerfam@gmail.com, 614-596-0802

Assistant Treasurer

Mary Jo Desch
mjdesch99@gmail.com, 574-273-3028

Membership Co-Chairs

Pam Chipman
pdchipman@ameritech.net, 574-288-0995

Kate Murphy
murphy.kate12@gmail.com, 574-272-8905

Appointed Board and Other Positions
Chaplain

Father Thomas Blantz, c.s.c.
631-5066

E-mail Event Coordinator

Julie Nelson
julesoc70@gmail.com, 574-272-2502

E-Newsletter Circulation

Elaine Baumbach
embaumbach@comcast.net, 574-243-8438

Appointed Board and Other Positions 
 (Continued)

Interest Group Coordinator

Denise Brenner
denisecbrenner@gmail.com, 574-855-2571 

Life Member Chair

Winnie Caponigri-Farquhar
winifredfarquhar@gmail.com, 574-233-8855

Life Member Advisors

Brigid Dutile
dutile@sbcglobal.net, 574-272-2204

 Ruth Schmitz
GS4GD3@aol.com, 574-272-5196

Newcomer & Visitor Chair Co-chairs

Mary Fran Kitz
mkitz62@aol.com, 630-750-8849

Kim Reynolds
rkrpc5@gmail.com, 574-383-5730

Newsletter Circulation

Marge Marley
mamarley57@gmail.com, 574-289-9134

Newsletter Editor

Linnea Lannon
clanlannon@yahoo.com, 574-243-5802

Parliamentarian

Elaine Nicgorski
nicgor@yahoo.com, 574-234-5157

Playgroup Coordinators

Priya Evans
huckleberry6@outlook.com, 269-519-8300

Heidi Witte
heidirosewitte@gmail.com     

Volunteer Coordinators

Nancy McAdams
nocmc@comcast.net, 574-273-2555

Betsy McCorry
betsy.mccorry@gmail.com, 574-259-4209

Website Manager

Rumana Poellabauer
rum_mer2@yahoo.com, 574-271-2223



The next deadline for the November newsletter is  
PRIOR to October 26, 2016  
 <clanlannon@yahoo.com>
Dated material.  DO NOT forward

Kaleidoscope
LND/SMC
P.O. Box 116
Notre Dame, IN 46556

Opening Reception
Monday, September 27, 2016

7:00 pm
Club Naimoli + Purcell Pavillion

Doug Marsh
Associate Vice President and University Architect

University of Notre Dame

Toni Barstis
Program Director

4+1 Dual Degree Engineering Program
Saint Mary’s College and University of Notre Dame

Go Green
Choose the E-Newsletter option 
on your Membership Form.
Thank you!


